
 
 ...a place of Hope and Healing 

 

 

 This summer has been an incredible whirlwind.  This is the reasoning for no newsletter for several 

months and I am so sorry about that.  I know that many of our supporters rely on this monthly newsletter to 

keep up to date with our ministry.  

 We have been so blessed to make connections with other organizations to help the children in our 

community.  Trails Ministries was able to bring  approximately 150 children to RYYR for  day camps where 

they attended a bible lesson, got pony rides, played games and made crafts.  What a blessing this was for 

our volunteers!   

 

 

 

 

 

 


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

In June we hosted our first trail ride fundraiser  with Chinese auction and pony rides: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Our fundraising has no limits so we tried an annual yard sale and even dressed up Latte with some of the 

donated items! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 We were blessed with many new volunteers this year, however, there is only one that weighs in my 

heart.  Wayne Jacobs (B.W.) and his wife Sandra started volunteering in May.  I was amazed at the 

amount of  "Go" that BW had. He'd call me "Boss Lady." I'd give him a list of chores and he did them, no 

fuss, no muss.   He was such a hard working man sometimes working at the ranch for 12 hours and he did it 

all with joy.  Not only that but he was simply a joy to be around. BW and Sandy were a tremendous help to 

the ranch holding information booths at various places as well as maintenance around the farm. He made 

you laugh and had a com back for everything.  BW passed away suddenly in September and we still feel 

the void at the ranch every day.  The silver lining is this, I know BW had received his salvation so I know he 

is with the Lord today.  All his live he served.  He served his family, his country, his wife, his employer and at 

RYYR, for the glory of his God.  BW, Sandra, his Mother and siblings told us stories that made us laugh 

and cry. BW was not a perfect man, he was a sinner like you and I simply saved by grace.  However, I am 

sure, as he entered heaven and was in the presence of God, he heard, "Well done, good and faithful 

servant."  I ask that you keep Sandra in your prayers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wayne Jacobs (BW) 
 

You were loved more than you  

would have ever known.  

You will be missed as much as you were loved.  

 

And thank all of you for supporting us in prayer, donation and giving of your time! 
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